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Minutes of a Meeting of the
West Acre Parish Council 
held on 6th August 2018 in the Village Hall
Present
Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, Jeremy Cameron, Mark and Fiona Wrigley and Terry Howlett.
Others:  Belinda Bush, Brian Cawston, Brian Wright, Sally Bridle, Steve Hogg and William Chapman.
Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Minute 1.  Apologies were received from Jim Moriarty (Borough Councillor)
Minute 2.  There were no new declarations of interest, 
Minute 3.  There were no comments from the public at this stage of the meeting.
Minute 4.  Maize harvest traffic. The Chair reminded William Chapman of the Parish Council’s concerns as explained in his letter to him of 7th November 2017.  Mr Chapman explained that his tractors were limited to 50kph which is just over 31mph and that he was instigating a one way system down River Road, normally based on the empty trailers going from the south to the north.  He said that he would stress the importance of driving carefully and responsibly to his drivers who are sometimes very young although not under twenty-one.  He also asked if he could put a sign on River Road particularly aimed at his own drivers to remind them to keep their speed down.  This was agreed.  He also invited anyone to ring or email him directly if they had any complaints to report.  Sally Bridle stressed her main requests were that the drivers should show common curtesy, behave responsibly and be responsive to our concerns that have been or may be made.   Eoghan recommended that where possible photographs should be taken of any incidents causing damage to road verges or other property, or any other traffic incident.  He informed Mr Chapman that we would shortly be erecting a speed monitor so that drivers would have no excuse to speed.  Mr Chapman gave no particular assurances other than as mentioned above and left the meeting.
Minute 5.  Minutes of the last meetings (Annual Parish Meeting and the AGM on 14th May, and the Annual Return Meeting on 11th June 2018) were approved and signed by the Chair.  Matters arising were:
a) SAM2 sign.  The Clerk was instructed to get insurance quotes.  Ralph informed the meeting that there would be training in its use at 11am on the 7th August, meeting at his house.

b) Fullers Lane – It was agreed that the Chair should write to NCC Highways to attend to various drainage matters, and to the Westacre Estate to tidy up the lane by the northern gates to ensure that water does not collect there.

c) Election Costs.  Following confirmation from Jim Moriaty, it was noted that the Parish Council would be charged by the Borough Council for organising an election every four years which is likely to be in region of £200.  A charge would also be made if there was a mid-term election although this is a most unlikely occurrence based on past history.
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d) Wi-Fi.  Now that fibre optic cabinets have been installed in the Village it may be possible to receive high speed broadband.  It was noted that the Westacre Theatre has now installed this.

e) It was noted that the publication and other requirements relating to the annual return have been completed.

f) Brewery development.  Steve Hogg referred to the planning portal regarding this application and suggested that the passing places looked insufficient as was the condition relating to handling of the waste and fluid effluent in particular in regards to the River Nar SSSI.  The Chair also raised the issue of traffic movements, noise and odour including during the construction phase.  It was agreed he should write on behalf of the Parish Council to the planning authorities. Concern was also raised regarding the new transformer and substation cabinet due to its proximity to houses on Sandy Lane.

Minute 6.  Rubbish bins.  Thanks were recorded to Colin Deasley for emptying the bin on the village green but Henry passed on Colin’s request that there should be a dog poo bin as well since the rubbish bin becomes extremely smelly due to fortnightly emptying.  Belinda also requested that a dog poo bin was placed on Springs Lane.  Henry indicated that the Westacre Estate would consider these locations.  It was recognised that if Colin should stop dealing with the rubbish at any stage the Parish Council would check that the rubbish bin was in a suitable position and make arrangements for the Borough Council to include it on their bin collection list.
Minute 8.  WWI Commemoration.  It was noted that a small rose garden is planned for the village green adjacent to the Lime tree commemorating the First World War which was planted in 2014.  This was to include clay fired poppies in memory of those who died in the two World Wars.  Discussion continued around the planting of trees and Eoghan and Jeremy were to look into suitable sites for further tree planting.  It was agreed that the £100 earmarked in the budget as a contribution to a commemoration on the 11th November was to be retained.

Minute 9.  Finance.  The payments as listed were all approved or ratified.
Update on the Village Hall\ Church proposal.  Ralph updated the meeting, explaining that the Village Hall Committee and Church Council had drawn up plans to be put to the Church authorities, the planners and Historic England.  If there is approval for the scheme it would be put the village at an open meeting to decide whether it would have general support and whether further modifications should be sought.
Minute 10.  Correspondence was displayed relating to recent police activity in the area and information about children’s services provided in the County.

Minute 11.  Agenda items for the next meeting.  Brian Cawston took this opportunity to suggest the Parish Council considered taking action regarding the sand and gravel on the road following the recent heavy rains.  It was suggested that the Parish Council write to the Estate asking them to help clear this up as some of the debris has come from private roads, although much has originated from the highway verges.
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Monday 29th October in the Village Hall at 7pm 
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